
Question No: 201 
 
Question: Department of Lands and Housing 1992-93 Budget 
 
Date:  17/11/92 
Member: Mr CARTWRIGHT  
To:   MINISTER for LANDS and HOUSING 
 
1. Has a decision been made concerning the long-term future of the old Supreme 
Court building; if so, what is it; if not, when will a decision be made. 
 
2. What new housing construction is proposed for nurses working outside the main 
urban centres in the 1992-93 financial year. 
 
3. What new housing construction is proposed for teachers working outside the main 
urban centres in the 1992-93 financial year. 
 
4. What new housing construction is proposed for police working outside the main 
urban centres in the 1992-93 financial year. 
 
ANSWER 
 
1. At the request of government, negotiations with the Commonwealth have been 
ongoing for some time, with a view to their long term use of the Supreme Court 
building. No formal decision has resulted from this process at the present time. In the 
interim Tourist Bureau staff will be using part of the building. 
 
2. 6 x three-bedroom houses. 
 
3. 4 x three-bedroom houses. 
 
4. Nil. 
 


